Puppygrams 2021 FAQ
1. When can I purchase my Puppygram?
a. Puppygrams will be delivered throughout the month of February and are available for purchase from January 12 through February 22.
2. Where do I purchase my Puppygram?
a. On our website: www.greatplainsspca.org or at the Puppygram webpage: https://greatplainsspca.salsalabs.org/puppygrams2021 
3. How much are Puppygrams?
a. Prices start at $100 for 15 minutes of puppy time.
4. Is my Puppygram purchase tax-deductible?
a. Yes. Purchase amounts are considered donations to Great Plains SPCA, a 501(c)(3) organization, and are therefore tax-deductible, but always check with your tax advisor.
5. To whom may I send a Puppygram?
a. Puppygrams will be delivered to businesses or residences within 25 minutes of Great Plains SPCA’s Merriam campus.  
b. When Puppygrams are delivered to businesses they may be conducted inside or outside. When Puppygrams are delivered to private residences they will be conducted outside unless the weather is prohibitive. In the event of bad weather, GPSPCA will reach out to recipients to ask permission to do the Puppygram inside or reschedule.
6. How are you assuring safety during the pandemic?
a. Not more than ten people at a time may be in the group interacting with the puppy (including Great Plains SPCA staff or volunteers). All people interacting with the puppy must wear masks, sanitize their hands before handling the puppy and practice social distancing (six feet) to the extent possible.
7. Who delivers Puppygrams?
a. Great Plains SPCA trained staff and volunteers will arrive with your puppy and facilitate all interactions. 
8. When will Puppygrams be delivered?
a. When you reserve your Puppygram, you will indicate the best date and time that works for you. We will contact you within one business day to confirm your Puppygram and will make our best efforts to accommodate the date and time you requested, but may need to work with you on scheduling.
9. How do I adopt a Puppygram puppy?
a. Puppies will be made available for adoption after Puppygram delivery on a schedule solely determined by GPSPCA (usually within a few days). To adopt a GPSPCA puppy, you must make an adoption appointment and come to the shelter at your appointment time. (No holds or adoptions will be done during the Puppygram session.) 
b. To make an adoption appointment or put a hold on a puppy, email mharrison@greatplainsspca.org.  Requests for holds and adoption appointments are accepted on a first-come first-served basis. 
c. A fee of $50 is required to put a hold on a puppy. This fee will be applied to the adoption fee but is non-refundable if you do not complete the adoption. 
d. GPSPCA does not guarantee that the puppy you meet for your Puppygram will be available for adoption or that that puppy does not already have a hold by another party.


